## JOHN ELIAS BALDACCI GOVERNOR

## STATE OF MAINE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

DAVID P. LITTELL

COMMISSIONER

March 13, 2006

David Senus Woodard & Curran 41 Hutchins Dr Portland ME 04102

RE: Stormwater PBR for Riverwalk LLC

Dear Mr. Senus.

Your application for a Stormwater Permit by Rule associated with the Riverwalk LLC, has been received and reviewed by the Department and is found to be unacceptable at this time. The following deficiencies must be corrected in order for your application to be accepted for processing:

The modification approving the removal of this parcel from the Ocean Gateway site must be approved prior to submission of this Permit by Rule.

Your processing and application fee is being returned to you as required by law. You may refile only after the modification approving the removal of this land from the Ocean Gateway Project (Site #L7866-26-E-N & L-7866-4E-F-N) has been approved by the Department. Substantive review of your application will begin at that time.

Please feel free to call me at 822-6300 if you have any questions regarding your project.

Dawn Hallowell, Project Manager

Division of Land Resources Regulation

Bureau of Land & Water Quality

cc: file

Riverwalk LLC, Drew Swenson